
 
 
Terry Shannon 

 
 

Native California and lifelong High Desert resident Shannon M. Terry, 67, 
died June 6, 2005, in Victorville. Born April 1, 1938, in Los Angeles, she 
was raised in Barstow, Calif., where she graduated from Barstow High 
School, class of ‘55. Shannon worked for many years at Ft. Irwin and the 
MCLB in Barstow. She was active in the Boys Little League and other 
youth organizations. She loved travel, sports and gambling trips to 
Laughlin, Primm and Las Vegas, Nev. Shannon worked with the IRS to 
help senior citizens realize property tax relief and was active in the 
Hesperia Leisure League. She was a loyal friend to all who knew her. 
Always the good sport, she was “up” for anything, day or night, always 
lending a helping hand. She was preceded in death by her parents, retired 
highway patrol officer Walt Terry and his wife, Dorothy. Shannon is 
survived by her faithful canine companion, PePe; loving friends, Ruby 
Radcliff, Margaret Blaisdell, June Woods, Doris Lowe and Kathy 
Furmeister, all of Barstow; Nancy Combs, Sue Brewer and Audrey 
Caporali, all of Hesperia; Mary Ann Berreyes of Victorville, and others too 
numerous to mention. She will be greatly missed. No services were held. In 
lieu of flowers, please donate to P.A.L. or your favorite charity in her name. 
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